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This decision is in response to the "Request for Reconsideration
of Patent Term Adjustment Under 37 C.F.R. §1. 705(b), " filed
January 23, 2009.

The Determination of Patent Term Adjustment under 35 USC 154(b)
was mailed November 10, 2008. The instant application was timely
filed January 23, 2009 prior to payment of the issue fee.

Applicants contest, the adjustment insofar as it relates to the
Office's failure to issue the patent within three years of the
filing date of the application pursuant to 37 CFR 1.703(b) in

view of Wyeth v. Dudas , No. 07-1492 (D.D.C. September 30, 2008).
Applicants request that the adjustment be increased from 828

days to 1,262 days.

To the extent that this application for patent term adjustment
requests reconsideration of the patent term adjustment as it

relates to the Office's failure to issue the patent within 3

years of the filing date, a decision is being held in abeyance
until after the actual patent date. Knowledge of the actual date
the patent issues is ordinarily required to calculate the
amount, if any, of additional patent term patentee is entitled
to for Office failure to issue the patent within 3 years. See ,

37 CFR 1.703(b). It is noted that at the time of this decision,
the patent has not issued.

Applicants are given TWO (2) MONTHS from the issue date of the

patent to file a written request for reconsideration of the
patent term adjustment for Office failure to issue the patent
within 3 years. A copy of this decision should accompany the
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request. Applicants may seek such consideration without payment
of an additional fee. However, as to all other bases for seeking
reconsideration of the patent term adjustment indicated in the
patent, all requirements of § 1.705(d) must be met. Requests for
reconsideration on other bases must be timely filed and must
include payment of the required fee.

With respect to the over 3 year calculation, rather than file
the request for reconsideration of Patent Term Adjustment at the
time of the mailing of the notice of allowance, applicants are
advised that they may wait until the time of the issuance of the
patent and file a request for reconsideration of the patent term
pursuant to 37 CFR 1.705(d). The USPTO notes that it does not
calculate the amount of time earned pursuant to 37 CFR 1.702(b)
until the time of the issuance of the patent and accordingly,
the Office will consider any request for reconsideration of the
patent term adjustment due to an error in the calculation of 37

CFR 1.702(b) to be timely if ' the request for reconsideration is

filed within two months of the issuance of the patent.

The Office hereby acknowledges receipt of the required $200.00
application fee set forth at 37 CFR 1.18(e).

The application file is being forwarded to the Office of Patent
Publication for issuance of the patent.* The patent term
adjustment indicated on the patent (as shown on the Issue
Notification mailed about three weeks prior to patent issuance)
will include any additional adjustment accrued both for Office
delay in issuing the patent more than four months after payment
of the issue fee and satisfaction of all outstanding
requirements, and for the Office taking in excess of three years
to issue the patent (to the extent that the three-year period
does not overlap with periods already accorded)

.

Telephone inquiries specific to this matter should be directed
to the undersigned at (571) 272-3205.

/ALESIA M. BROWN/

Alesia M. Brown
Petitions Attorney
Office of Petitions


